
 

 

 *******March 30, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, March 30, 2022.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Doug Smith 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Krystal Voth, Planning and Zoning Director; Amy Allison, Planning and 

Zoning Deputy Director; Bill Noll, Infrastructure and Construction Services; John Richmeier, Leavenworth 

Times 

 

Residents: AW Himpel, Joe Herring, John Matthews, Dennis Taylor, Shawn Britz 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Joe Herring commented on an agenda item. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Mark Loughry reminded the Board of the joint work session with the city of Leavenworth scheduled for 

April 5. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith reported a vacancy will be open in his district on the planning commission in 

May and would like to start the application process. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith recognized the passing of Anna Mary Landauer. 

 

A brief discussion took placed about property taxes and LAVTR. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept 

the consent agenda for Wednesday, March 30, 2022 as presented. 

                       Motion passed, 5-0.   

 

Krystal Voth presented Resolution 2022-8, an amendment to Article 22, special use permits and temporary 

special use permits. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to approve 

Resolution 2022-8, amendments to Article 22, special use permits and temporary special use permits. 

 Motion passed, 5-0.  

 

Ms. Voth presented Resolution 2022-9, a review of the Comprehensive Plan. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben to return to Planning and Zoning to look at the area west 

of Rocking C. 

 

Motion dies for lack of a second.   

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to maintain 

the current map and send it back to be reviewed and that review will take place and be submitted at the 

next yearly review. 

                                                                     

Commissioner Stieben withdrew his motion and Commissioner Doug Smith withdrew his second. 



 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith that the Board has completed the annual review of 

the Comprehensive Plan and there will be no changes. 

 

David Van Parys suggested to reach a consensus and not make a motion. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith withdrew his motion. 

 

It was the consensus that upon completion of the review of the Comprehensive Plan no action will be taken. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith attended the Basehor City Council meeting and the Fairmount Township 

meeting.  He also attended a fundraiser at the Basehor VFW.  

 

Commissioner Stieben is working with the city of Linwood for the submission of ARPA funds. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson will be participating in a benefit for Meals-on-Wheels at Haymarket Square on 

June 14. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz participated in the KCATA meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to adjourn. 

                                    Motion passed, 5-0.  

 

The Board adjourned at 10:38 a.m. 


